

District 22 Minutes 5.11.2022 on Zoom due to extreme weather

Opened with the Serenity Prayer

Jason made a motion to approve April minutes Seconded by Angelique Passed 12 yays.

Officer Reports

Monique – Sec - Attended Area Comm. Meeting went to corrections and GSR sharing meeting. In GSR sharing Stacy encouraged GSRs to go to everything they can as far as the service meetings. In corrections they talked about what jails are open. Still no alt chair for area corrections. D 22 doesn't have a corrections chair, volunteers needed for correction info at Goph St. New movie for AA information for professional put together by D 8 how will we be involved?

Eric – Treasurer – See report on the D22 website. Well above budgeted contributions, Expect some expenses to come from RUSC, Delegates Wrkshp and Archive Wkshp, no financial concerns. Avail cash balance 2,110.56.

Michelle Alt. DCM – Attended Area Comm. Mtg. – Structure – Trusted Servant Guidelines for the Area updating the job descriptions. They can be found on the Area website if people want to give any feedback for changes. There will be no redistricting. If a group wants to be part of a different District it is up to them, not the Area. Area is not the gatekeeper.

Thomas D – DCM – Attended the Area Comm. Mtg. They talked about how to get go to as many things as you can and don't people involved and excited to come to the D meetings and other service meetings. Main message just show up as you are. Assemblies are the most important for GSRs to go to, but just go to what you can manage and don't sweat it. We are heading out of the busiest part of the service calendar. As DCM you get to see the bigger picture. Stacy will be at next months District 22 meeting to give her report from the GSC

Committee Reports –

Jason – Accessibilities – NTR

Kyle – Archives – Went to Area Comm. Mtg. – they had a great turn out. Planning for Goph. St. they will be meeting at the Repository at some point to decide what to display at GS. Paul Henke has a large collection of AA archives and there was some discussion about how to handle it. His items will be labeled, and A 36 items will be labeled. Ongoing project of making an inventory of the archives as well as digitizing some materials. Asking for group histories we should ask our homegroups if they have one to share. Filing cabinets at the Area Archives. Do we want to put the stuff from our bins at Mizpah in them? Thomas suggested they be looked through first.

Eric – finance committee A36 -It was discussed whether to continue to pay an outside accounting company to audit the finances of the Area and was decided that we should continue this. Monique brought up that later in the day there was more discussion about this. Curt (past delegate) explained that he is a professional in the field and didn't think it was a good value because it wasn't an audit, and they didn't do anything more that AA's have been doing. Eric will check back with the committee on whether this made any change in the committee's decision.

Dan - IG liaison At this point tornado warnings were going off at everyone's locations so we stopped the meeting. I didn't get Dan's report as I was rushing around to check on weather.

Attendees – Jim V. Alt gsr Trad 5, Michelle G. alt DCM, Thomas D DCM, Eric J. finance area 36, and treas d22, Kyle A. Archive chair B12, Jason A – Accessibilities, Dan IG liaison, Dani alt gsr common solution, Eric H gsr Th night happy hour, Linda gsr turning point and d22 lit chair, Angelique gsr IMBW , Monique gsr FXIX and d22 sec.